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Cheshire and Warrington Carers Centre, trading as Cheshire and Warrington Carers Trust is a Registered Charity 1092606 
and a Company Limited by Guarantee, 4172914. Registered office 146 London Road, Northwich, Cheshire CW9 5HH. 

 

Each year Carers Rights Day is held 
to make carers aware of their rights, 
to let carers know where to get help 
and support, and to raise awareness 
of the needs of carers in our local 

community. 
This year Carers Rights Day is on 

Friday 30
th
 November.  

Having the right information at the 
right time can make all the difference 
when youôre looking after someone. 

Every day 6,000 people become 
carers in the UK  which equates to 
approximately 80 in Cheshire West 
and Chester - but itôs often not 
something theyôve planned for. 

This Carers Rights Day weôre 
focusing on supporting people to 
prepare for the future through our 
theme: Caring for Your Future. 

We have planned an event to help 
carers navigate their way through 
services available to them to help 
them on their caring journey. Call 
0300 102 0008 to book your place or 
to find out more information.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 30th November 
 

Nunsmere Hall,  
Tarporley Rd, CW8 2ES 

 

10.30am - 2.30pm 
 

Key note speaker from  
Employers for Carers 

 
Information market place 

 
Therapies 

 
Refreshments incl 2 course lunch 

Carers Rights Day 2018 - Caring for your future 
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Head Office 
146 London Road 
Northwich  
CW9 5HH 
Drop in Tue, Wed, Fri 10-12 

The Bluecoat 
Upper Northgate St. 
Chester  
CH1 4EE  
Drop in Wednesday 10-12 

Community Hub 
108-112 Whitby Rd. 
Ellesmere Port  
CH65 0AB 
Please call the helpline for drop in 
times at Ellesmere Port 

The main route to access Cheshire West Carer Support Service for  
information, support and advice or to make a referral is to call the  
helpline on: 

 

0300 102 0008 (Mon-Fri 9am-5pm) 
Or email: advice@cheshireandwarringtoncarers.org 

Alternatively you can contact us using the  
ñGet in touchò form on the  

Cheshire West Carer Support website:   
www.cheshirewestcarersupport.co.uk/contact-us 

Tzw wjxtzwhj hjsywjx 

 

Welcome to the third edition of the Cheshire West Carers 
Support Service Newsletter. After 9 months of service 
delivery we are now able to identify real areas of progress in 
how the services have joined up to better support carers. 
We have now registered over 2000 carers with the services, 
but know we still have a long way to go, as there are almost 
40,000 carers across the borough.  We have also received 
considerable feedback about some of the ongoing 
challenges carers still face so we are working with funders 
to make sure these issues are addressed. 
On 30th November 2018 to celebrate Carers Rights Day, the 
event at Nunsmere Hall, highlighted on the front page, will 
provide an opportunity for carers to share their views and 
contribute towards the new Carers Action plan for Cheshire 
West and Chester as well as meet other carers over lunch. 
This year our Annual General Meeting will take place on 
Wednesday 12th December in Northwich and will have a 
Christmas theme with food and entertainment. If you would 
like to know more about Cheshire and Warrington Carers 
Trust and the work we do, please come along or contact 
Sarah or Karen on 01606 333125.   

Many thanks,  
David Harvey, Chief Executive Officer 
Cheshire and Warrington Carers Trust 
david@cheshireandwarringtoncarers.org 
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Help us shape future 
carersô services 

Like other councils across the country, Cheshire West and Chester Council is about to 
undertake this yearôs Carers Survey. The survey helps both the Council and national  
government understand what carers think about the services they receive and the impact 
of caring on their quality of life. 
Since the last Carers Survey took place in 2016, an action plan has been developed to 
address issues raised in the previous survey, which is monitored by senior managers. 
Examples of actions include: 
¶ Implementation of training for Council staff to raise awareness of the importance of 

the role of carers 
¶ Workshops for social work teams on identification, data input, guidance and  

interventions 
¶ Step by step guidance and training for staff on how to record information on the 

Councilôs Liquid Logic system to improve data quality. 
 
The survey follows NHS guidelines and it will be posted to a random sample of carers 
aged 18 and over who are registered with the Council. If you receive a questionnaire, we 
would be very grateful if you could fill it in so that we can understand your views. The  
survey is confidential and results will only be used to improve services for carers. 
Questionnaires are being posted out mid October and have a closing date of Monday 
19
th
 November.  

For more information relating to this survey, please contact Jo Jewell* directly on  
01244 973332. 

IAS Service (formerly Parent Partnership Service) 
 
 

 
 
We are holding a series of information sessions to help you find out more about the  
special educational needs ñsystemò. It will also be an opportunity to meet other parents 
and find out more about our service - we can also signpost to other sources of support. 
 

Sessions begin on Tuesday 13
th
 November 2018 and will run for 4 weeks. You are  

welcome to attend all the sessions or just sessions which are of interest to you. 
 
Time: 10am until 1pm Venue: Council offices, Ellesmere Port Rm 2.2 Civic Way 
           Ellesmere Port CH65 0BE (meet in reception) 
 

Tea, coffee and biscuits will be provided free of charge. 
These sessions will be repeated in the Winsford area on 25

th
 February 2019. 

To book a place on either the Ellesmere Port or Winsford sessions, or further information 
please contact the IAS service in one of the following ways: 
Tel: 0300 123 7001 
Email: iasservice@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk 
In person/by post: 4 Civic Way, Ellesmere Port, CH65 0BE 

Do you have concerns that your 
child may have some additional 

needs? 

Would you like to know a bit 
more about who can help you 

and your child? 

*Jo Jewell, Carers Lead Liaison worker, works alongside the Strategic Commissioning Team, Health 
and Social Care, and third sector staff to ensure that carer issues are addressed as quickly as possible and 
that carers are supported by having access to the information, support and advice they need. Jo Jewell can 
be contacted on 01244 973332 or 07887 874217. 
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Carer Breaks provide opportunities for carers to take time out from their caring role,  
allowing carers to develop interests, meet other carers and ñrecharge their batteriesò. 
Cheshire West and Chester Council, in partnership with West Cheshire Clinical  
Commissioning Group and Vale Royal Clinical Commissioning Group, grant fund 12  
organisations to deliver breaks for carers across the borough. See below for a brief  
outline of what is on offer, and for which carers: 
 

Organisation   Type of break   For which carers? 
 

Alzheimerôs Society   Dementia cafes    For carers of people with 
            dementia 
 
Carers Trust 4 All   Activities and drop in   For young adult carers 
            aged between 18 and 25 
 
ChAPS     Yoga and wellbeing courses For carers of children 
            and young people with 
            an ASD 
 
Cheshire and Warrington  You Care You Choose   For carers over 18 new 
Carers Trust    (see page 11)    to services 
      
Cheshire Young Carers  Activity breaks and drop ins For young carers aged  
            6-18 
 
Hospice of the Good    Therapies and counselling  For carers of people with 
Shepherd           an advanced life limiting 
            Illness 
 
Making Space    Individual and group breaks For carers of people with
             a mental health issue 
 
Neuromuscular Centre  Baking, crafts and activities For carers of people  
            with a neuromuscular 
            condition 
 
Neurotherapy Centre   Range of activities/respite  For carers of people 
            with a neurological  
            condition including MS 
            and Parkinsonôs 
 
Rural Community Services Bespoke breaks   For carers of people  
            living in Rural West  
            aged 60+ 
 
The Joshua Tree   Family events/activities  For carers of a child with 
            cancer or leukaemia 
 
St. Lukeôs Hospice   Time Out Group, therapies, For carers of people  
      Relaxation Plus    affected by a life limiting 
            Illness 
 

If you would like more information on any of the breaks above, please call the helpline on 
0300 102 0008. 
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We provide emotional and practical support to people affected by MS in 
the Vale Royal and West Cheshire area. Grants may also be available in 
certain circumstances. 
Run by volunteers with direct experience of MS, we provide a range of  
services and activities to meet those affected by the condition. We organise a variety of 
get togethers and activities where people can chat about MS and any other concerns. 
We also have a trained Support Officer who offers support and advice about living with 
MS and can help put you in touch with other local services. 

Carerôs Allowance is the lowest benefit of its kind at Ã64.60 per 
week. It is the main benefit for people caring unpaid for family 
or friends. We want to see Carerôs Allowance significantly  
increased for all carers in the UK. 

In Scotland, Carerôs Allowance is going up by Ã8.50 per week, to 
the same level as Jobseekerôs Allowance. In the short term we want Carerôs Allowance in 
England, Wales and Northern Ireland to be raised by at least Ã8.50, to match the  
changes being made in Scotland. 

Carers UK is sending a letter on behalf of the 6.5 million carers in the UK to Secretary of 
State, Esther McVey, calling for Carer's Allowance to be raised to the level of  
Jobseeker's Allowance. 
 
If you would like to add your voice to this campaign, please use this 
link and click the ñAdd your voiceò button on the page: 
https://www.carersuk.org/news-and-campaigns/campaigns/fairer-for-carers 
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Pages 6 and 7 are devoted to our Brightlife funded  
Connecting Carers and Bright Memories projects 
that both aim, in different ways, to help reduce social 
isolation in people over 50 in Cheshire West and 
Chester.  

Connecting Carers 
On Monday 1

st
 October, Connecting Carers held a successful launch at the Anderton 

Boat Lift near Northwich with carers, people with care needs and representatives from 
local organisations joining the staff team to hear more about the service. Over lunch 
carers were able to meet other carers, access complementary therapies and make 
decorative ice cream cones with pompoms!    
 
 
We will also be holding open days for the project during the next couple of months across 
the borough to enable carers in Chester and Ellesmere Port to meet the team and to get 
involved. Please contact the team or look at the 
website for details of these. 

 
Since starting in May 2018, carers using the service 
have been able to meet with the team to look at a 
range of issues and have accessed support to reduce 
social isolation. The counselling support has been 
particularly welcome. 

 
 
A significant aim of the service is to ensure that 
carers co-produce within the planning, delivery and 
monitoring stages and to further develop this aim, the 
first steering group will take place on Friday 9

th
 

November at The Lounge in Oakmere. If you would 
like to join the steering group, please contact the 
Connecting Carers Team on 0300 102 0008.   

 
 
Caring for your loved one takes time and dedication and can mean your own hobbies and 
social networks take a backseat. Perhaps you have had a recent change in 
circumstances, and the person you care for has had to go into permanent residential 
care, or you are sadly bereaved, and you find yourself with unexpected time on your 
hands.  If you need support to find new activities and friends in your area, our new project 
óConnecting Carersô could be for you.  We have two staff, Lizzie and Julie, who work 
across Cheshire West and Chester to support carers through a period of change to find 
new things to do and people to spend time with.  Support is needs-led and on a 1:1 
basis.  This is a Brightlife-funded project, so is for carers over 50 supporting someone 
with a long-term condition (except dementia, for which other support is available.)   
Please call the  helpline and ask about óConnecting Carersô on 0300 102 0008 . 

L to R: Mandy Roberts (Brightlife), 
Julie Sloan and Lizzie Tettmar  
from Cheshire and Warrington  
Carers Trust who both work on the 
project. 
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As part of our launch event in Chester in July we asked people with dementia and their carers to 

help us choose the name for our new project; as a result the project will be called òBright 

Memoriesó.  We have worked to develop clear branding and a new logo which we will be using 

to promote all of the work that our three organisations undertake as part of this project. 

 

Dementia Friendly Communities  

We are excited to be able to tell you that Jolene and Rachel delivered their first Dementia 

Friendly School day on Friday 12th October. They worked with the pupils and staff at Hoole 

Church of England Primary to support them to become dementia friends and spread the word 

across Hoole to start to develop a òDementia Friendly Communityó. 

We are also hosting a consultation event in Blacon in Novemberñdetails to follow so please 

follow us on Facebook and Twitter for updates, or call the helpline on 0300 102 0008. 

Art activities  

 

Emma is working hard to develop art opportunities across Winsford and Blacon. We can 

confirm sessions on Fridays in Winsford as follows: 

 

Friday 19 th  October  (For four Fridays) 10:00 -12:00  Drop in Craft Sessions for 

people with dementia and their carers at Cross Hatch Gallery Winsford CW7 1AE  

 

Friday 19 th  October  (For four Fridays) 14:00 -16:00  Drop in acoustic music, record 

appreciation and craft sessions for people with dementia and their carers at the 

Electric Church Winsford CW7 2JP  

 

If you would like more information or would like to see a group established in your area please 

email emma@cheshireandwarringtoncarers.org 

 
Outdoor activities  

Kate at Age UK has started to run walking groups in conjunction with local rangers and is 

looking to develop more opportunities with people with dementia and their carers. If you would 

like more information about the current walks on offer or if you would like to talk about starting 

a new activity please contact her on kate.bibby@ageukcheshire.org.uk 

Side by side 

We are pleased to be able to introduce Wendy Lockett as the new Side-by-Side Co-ordinator 

working as part of the Bright Memories team. Her current focus is on recruiting volunteers to 

support the service; if you would like more information email wendy.lockett@alzheimers.org.uk 

Dementia Day Services  

The first dementia day service was recently launched in Winsford and more details will follow 

about this in due course. 

Follow us for up-to-date information on  

twitter @brightmemories7 

Instagram brightmemories7 
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If you are affected by dementia, our specialist services are designed to 
help you maintain your independence and wellbeing, and support you in 
your caring role.  

 

To speak to one of our specialist advisers or if you are interested in  
attending one of the groups below, please get in touch to find out how we 
can help you. 

Activity groups: 
Neston:  10.30 to 12.00 3

rd
 Monday of the month 

   Community Centre, Burton Road, Neston CH64 9RE 
 

Helsby:   10.30 to 12.00 1
st
 Friday of the month  

   Community Centre, Lower Robin Hood Lane, Helsby WA6 0BW 
 

Northwich: 14.00 to 16.00 3
rd
 Wednesday of the month  

   Northwich Methodist Church, Witton Street, Northwich CW9 5LP 
  

Singing for the Brain Chester   13.30 to 15.00 Tuesdays 
New Scene Youth Centre, Limewood Close, Newton Lane Chester CH2 2HH 
 

Singing for the Brain Hartford   10.30 to 12.00 Every other Friday 
St. Johnôs Church Centre, School Lane, Hartford CW8 1NP 
 
Singing for the Brain Frodsham   14:30ï 16:00 Wednesdays 

Main Street Community Church WA6 7DF  
 

If you are interested in any of the groups, please call the Alzheimerôs Society on 0300 
369 0570 or email cheshire@alzheimers.org.uk for future dates. Both the carer and the 
person they care for can attend these groups. If you would like to attend a Singing for 
the Brain group, please contact us in advanceðthank you. 

Carers Trust 4 All 
As part of the Cheshire West Carers Support Service, Carers Trust 
4all will provide home and community based one-to-one personal 
care for people with care needs. This allows unpaid carers to access 
a break from their caring role in the knowledge that the person they 
care for is being looked after to the highest standard. 
 
Our service is adaptable, flexible and responsive. Through our assessment process, we 
will work with carers to determine their individual needs and offer appropriate respite. 
Carers can use their break for a variety of reasons; to access community activities, see 
friends and other family members or to have a rest, catch up on domestic chores or attend 
appointments etc. Carers who have previously accessed this service say: 
 

ñThis break supports me to attend to my own mental health and to return refreshed and 
better able to carry on with my caring roleò 
ñI felt isolated, I have been supported to access a break to take some time out from 
caring. I use the three hour break per week to go shopping, complete necessary errands 
or attend appointmentsò 
 
The Carers Trust 4all vision is to ensure every carer is recognised, supported and offered 
services to help maintain their own health and wellbeing. 
For more information about Carers Trust 4all, please see below for their contact details: 
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Making Space offers support to adults caring for someone with 
either a learning disability or mental ill health. We offer support in 
the form of information, advice and guidance; emotional support, 
and a shoulder to cry on, along with signposting to a range of 
local services, activities, groups and forums which should 
hopefully open plenty of opportunities for carers to meet others in a similar situation to 
themselves to discuss issues and concerns that they may face in their caring roles.  
As part of the new learning disability service, Making Space has recently appointed two 
new members of staff as Carer Support Workers based in Northwich, whose roles are to 
support carers of someone with a learning disability, and to offer advice and support 
around the transition from childrenôs to adult services.  
In their short time in post, Hayley and Yvonne have met with new service partners, 
professional organisations and voluntary groups in order to gain knowledge on what 
resources are available to best meet and support carersô individual needs and 
requirements.  

If you feel that as a carer, you would benefit from some person centred one-to-one 
support, or support through friendly conversation in a group setting, then please contact 
either Dawn, Hayley or Yvonne directly on 01606 606694.  
 
Coffee Mornings: 

We have a number of coffee mornings arranged which are available as drop-in sessions. 
 
For carers of someone with a learning disability: 

Wednesday 24
th
 October      10.00 - 12.00 

Wednesday 28
th
 November   10.00 ï 12.00 

We meet monthly at The Novel Bite on the top floor of Winsford Library for an informal 
chat over coffee. 
For more information please contact either Hayley or Yvonne on 01606 606694 or by 
email:hayley.gaylardrees@makingspace.co.uk   yvonne.johnson@makingspace.co.uk  
 
For carers of someone with a mental health condition: 
 
Thursday 18

th
 October    10.00 - 13.00 (Intro to Cognitive Behaviour Therapy) 

Thursday 15
th
 November 10.00 ï 13.00 

We meet on the 3
rd
 Thursday each month at Waterside House, Navigation Road, 

Northwich for an informal chat over coffee. 
For more information, please contact Dawn on 01606 606694 or by email: 
dawn.allmark@makingspace.co.uk  
 

Visit our new Facebook page Making Space Northwich Carer Support for regular updates 
and information on support available and a diary of events for all.  
 

 If you are a carer it is important that your GP knows. 
Ask to speak to one of our Carer Links in your GP  
surgery. You can complete a Carer Registration form 
(available at your surgeryôs reception) for this  
information to be included on your records. 
 

By registering as a carer with your GP you can also be 
referred to be able to access a wide range of  
information, support and advice from Cheshire West 
Carer Support service. 

mailto:dawn.allmark@makingspace.co.uk
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OPAL is run by Rural Community Services, and its Carer 
Connect service is aimed at carers living in rural areas who 
have only fairly recently taken on such responsibilities. It will 
offer a timely opportunity to meet others in a similar position 
to obtain information and advice whilst having a rewarding 
experience with inspirational opportunities. So far the varied 
sessions have proved popular with activities such as Mindfulness and Tôai Chi, as well as 
some information sessions in conjunction with Age UK held in local pubs. 

 
Any carer on referral to the service will have a personalised plan developed, dependant 
on their needs and personal choice.  
Where carers are able to leave the person they care for, albeit for a short period of time, 
they may if they wish be paired or grouped with other carers in accessing different respite 
experiences thus encouraging a future network of support. Another feature of this service 
is that activities/sessions/visits will also be available where both the carer and the person 
they care for can enjoy shared experiences together away from the normal caring 
environment.  
 

The full programme will be designed in consultation with existing carers and carer groups 
to ensure the programme meets carersô needs.  
 
The service will be supported by volunteers. For more information please call: 
 
Jean Toyn   email jean.toyn@opalservices.org.uk  07563 156220 

The Neuromuscular Centre (NMC), as part of the Cheshire West Carer 
Support Service, is able to support carers of people with neuromuscular 
conditions in Cheshire by providing specialist respite in times of 

particular need.  This new offering of respite is in addition to the regular services offered by the 
NMC for people with neuromuscular conditions and their families and carers. It is a very 
personalised offering and has already been successful in providing  time and support  for carers 
during occasions of  family bereavement, when a carer needs to have an operation or attend 
important meetings, when a carer needs to care for another ill relative, or  to prevent the 
individual reaching breaking point. The immediate impact of this day time respite has been 
significant and described by one person who has a caring role as  óa very definite life lineô.   
 
Respite is provided by enabling someone with a caring role to have time which is free to focus on 
their own needs or manage unplanned circumstances. The family member who has a 
neuromuscular condition is supported at the NMC in Winsford where there are fully trained care 
staff to provide all the care and support that anyone might need. In most cases the individual 
would already know those care staff because they might well already be receiving regular 
physiotherapy at NMC, meaning that the people and environment are familiar.  
If transport is requested, then NMC will provide specialist adapted and accessible transport to 
pick up the cared for person from home and take them back home at the end of the day. 
 
All of the resources of the NMC ensure that the carer can relax and know with confidence that 
their period of respite will not be interrupted. This  feeling of  confidence that a  person is in very 
safe hands has been described in a quote from a carer óThe NMC provides a type and quality of 
support that my family member would not get from anywhere elseô. 
 
Respite for carers can also be offered for them at the NMC if this is the type of support which they 
would find beneficial. Opportunities are available to have a session of complementary therapy, 
participate in one of the many clubs or meet other people with a caring role to share 
experiences and gain mutual support. 
For further information please contact the NeuroMuscular Centre on 01606 860911 

mailto:jean.toyn@opalservices.org.uk
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You Care You Choose supports  
carers who are either new to caring or 
havenôt previously engaged with a carer 
support service, who are feeling isolated. 
It takes place over a 6 month period with 
activities and events designed by carers 
attending the groups such as afternoon 
tea, massages etc. An initial session is 
held where carers may bring the person 
they care for with them to explore how 
the 6 month programme can support 
both the needs of the carer and the 
person they care for. 
 
6 month programmes have just started in 
Chester, Ellesmere Port, Northwich and 
Winsford, with the next event taking 
place at Crowne Plaza, Chester on 
Monday 22nd October 2018. 
Contact Jayne on either 0300 102 0008 
or jaynec@cheshireandwarringtoncarers.org  


